
 

 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
IMII Board Announces Retirement of Executive Director Al Shpyth and Launches 
Search for Successor 
 
December 16, 2024 
 
(Saskatoon, SK. Canada) - The Board of Directors of the International Minerals Innovation Institute (IMII) 
announced today that Al Shpyth, the organization’s Executive Director, will retire effective June 30, 
2025, after eight years of exemplary service. 
 
"Al has been a transformative leader for IMII, and his contributions have been pivotal to our success 
over the past eight years. His deep commitment to the minerals sector, combined with his unmatched 
knowledge and leadership, have shaped IMII into the organization it is today," said Steve McLellan, Chair 
of the IMII Board of Directors. "Al’s career spans many facets of the minerals industry, both in 
Saskatchewan and globally. While we will deeply miss his expertise, we are immensely grateful for his 
dedication to IMII and the broader minerals sector." 
 
The IMII Board of Directors has initiated a comprehensive search for a new Executive Director. A Search 
Committee has been formed to lead the process and ensure a smooth transition. 
 
For more information about the search or to apply for the Executive Director position, please contact 
Leadership Source at 306-543-1666. 
  
 
Media Contact: 
 
Marylou Langridge 
Manager, Finance & Operations 
Email: marylou.langridge@imii.ca 
Phone: 306-668-2051 
www.imii.ca  
 
 
About IMII: 
IMII is a non-profit organization jointly funded by industry and government and is committed to 
developing and implementing innovative education, training, research and development partnerships 
for supporting a world-class minerals industry. 
 
IMII serves as an Innovation Steward to strengthen the Saskatchewan minerals industry’s 
competitiveness and growth through Research, Development & Demonstration and Education & 
Training to drive the future’s Qualified & Representative Workforce. 
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